

WATERDAM CHURCH

WWW.WATERDAM.ORG

SAVE THE DATE 04.29.18

Building Committee Update

The building committee has been working to finalize agreements with Stahl Sheaffer Engineering LLC and Sampey & Associates Architects to complete the Phase 1 expansion plans. They continue to work towards the goal of having plans completed in February 2018. Once the plans are complete, they will be presented in front of the North Strabane Township Planning Commission. We ask that you pray for all those involved and the plans themselves.

Prayer Committee

As you continue to pray for the Growing in Faith campaign. We encourage you to ask God how you can be involved.

"Honor the Lord with your wealth and with the first fruits of your produce."

Proverbs 3:9

Join the prayer team by contacting Maria at chosenforhim07@gmail.com

A word from Pastor Jack...

Many people make New Year's resolutions around this time of year. As a church, we are celebrating all that God has done through the ministry of Waterdam. Souls are being saved, marriages and families are being strengthened, leaders are being developed, and ministry is multiplied.

In 2018 let us commit to joining in God's Kingdom Mission.

- 1. Let us commit to glorifying God by Transforming Lives Through Jesus Christ!
- Growing in our Relationship with God (Intimacy with God)
- Growing in our commitment to the body of Christ (Community with One Another)
- Growing in our commitment to the work of Christ (Impact in the World with the Gospel)
- **2.** Let us commit to expanding our facilities to meet our most significant needs as well as making a greater impact for the Kingdom of God.
- We see a need to provide a greater number of classrooms for children, students, and adult education. Our hope is to move all Student Ministry into our new facility. This will allow multiple ministries to be conducted simultaneously and more effectively.
- We want to provide a large multipurpose space (including a kitchen) for games and activities for children/youth, fellowship events such as Thanksgiving Luncheon and Palm Sunday Breakfast as well as outreach events such as Vacation Bible School and Family Movie Nights.
- A larger fellowship hall will enable us to offer a room to encourage our church in some of the most intimate events in their lives. Providing the facilities for events such as wedding receptions, showers, and funeral meals will help us encourage and care for our church family.
- Expanding our building will allow a larger number of people to join us in worship, Bible Study, prayer, fellowship, ministry, service and evangelism.
- 3. Let us commit to praying for how we will participate in the Vision we believe God is calling us to. King David and his leaders first committed their contributions to the building of the temple. "The people rejoiced at the willing response of their leaders, for they had given freely and wholeheartedly to the Lord" (I Chronicles 29:9, NIV).

 Then they invited the "rest of the people" to participate. (David Viland, CIF)

Serving Christ with you,

Pastor Jack